If first meeting:

Dear [office member]:
There was a bill passed in the setting of the COVID-19 pandemic that allowed pharmacists to perform point-of- care CLIA-waived tests to detect COVID-19, demonstrating the ease of access to the public. Pharmacies in New York have developed infrastructure to support testing of respiratory diseases. When the state of emergency ends, the authorization ends. 
Access to simple testing can lower healthcare costs, reduce inappropriate antimicrobial use, and screen at-risk patients for physician referral for diabetes, high blood pressure, high cholesterol. It also avoids patients needing to seek higher level services, such as Emergency Room and Urgent Care visits. These services must be maintained. 
This recent event highlights the importance of pharmacists’ authorization to perform simple non-invasive tests in the state of NY. We would be interested in having a meeting concerning the CLIA-waived testing (S3467 Rivera) bill with you and Senator/Assemblymember X. We are available at the below dates/times. Please let us know if any of these times work for you and the Assemblymember/Senator.
 
Sincerely,

[your name]

If follow-up meeting: 

 Dear [office member]:
Thank you again for taking the time to meet with us back in -----. We wanted to follow up on our conversation regarding CLIA-waived testing. 
There was a bill passed in the setting of the COVID-19 pandemic that allowed pharmacists to perform point-of- care CLIA-waived tests to detect COVID-19, demonstrating the ease of access to the public. Pharmacies in New York have developed infrastructure to support testing of respiratory diseases. When the state of emergency ends, the authorization ends. 
Access to simple testing can lower healthcare costs, reduce inappropriate antimicrobial use, and screen at-risk patients for physician referral for diabetes, high blood pressure, high cholesterol. It also avoids patients needing to seek higher level services, such as Emergency Room and Urgent Care visits. These services must be maintained. 
This recent event highlights the importance of pharmacists’ authorization to perform simple non-invasive tests in the state of NY. We would be interested in having a follow up (virtual) meeting concerning this bill and the CLIA-waived testing bill with you and Senator/Assemblymember X. We are available at the below dates/times. Please let us know if any of these times work for you and the Assemblymember/Senator.
 
Sincerely,
[bookmark: _GoBack]
[your name]
